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Message from the Deputy Head Newsletter Date: 27th March 2018 

Dear Parents and Children, 
 

It has been a very busy term. We have had visits from some of Burnley FC’s finest, (which wasn’t the greatest of pleasures 

for me!) who enjoyed getting involved in a Year 6 PE lesson. Year 3 and 4 have been practising for their Easter         

production, the children have had the opportunity to play on the new ‘Wheelie Fun area’ and the weather has also     

impacted on the term. 

Can I take this opportunity to remind children, especially those walking home on their own, that the Christ the King 

badge is very recognisable and it is important to remember to not only treat God’s world with respect in school but  

within our community too.  

Following the Easter holiday, we have decided to open the class entrance doors at 8.55 a.m. to allow the children to be 

ready to start work at 9.00 a.m. 

May I finally wish you all a lovely Easter break and a well-earned rest. Many thanks to all our parents for your continued 

support.   Have a Happy Easter! 

    
Mr Stell  

Staffing Update 
 

Mrs Barnes is currently off school due to personal reasons.  In her absence Mrs Rainey, a Head Teacher from a local 
Catholic primary school, will be supporting our school as acting Head Teacher.  This will enable Mr Stell to return 
to his class as well as supporting Mrs Rainey in his Deputy Head role. 

 

Following the Easter break, Mr Stell will be supported by Mrs Popadynec.  Mr Stell will focus on the core subjects 
English, Numeracy and RE in the morning and in the afternoons Mrs Popadynec will focus on topic, science, 
computing and the arts. 

  

I'm sure that you will keep Mrs Barnes in your prayers and give a warm welcome to Mrs Rainey and Mrs         
Popadynec.  

Many thanks – Mrs S Balko (Chair of Governing Board) 

Please can you ensure that all 
your contact details are up to 
date at the school office.  If 
you have recently changed 
phone number or moved house 
we need to know. 

We also need to be aware if your contact priorities 
have changed.  If you want to check what we have, 
please feel free to pop into the office.  

Thank you 

 

The new Spring/Summer Menu 
starts on 30th April.  If you would 
like your child to change to school 
dinners or packed lunches please 
give the school office 3 weeks   
notice.  

Please can you choose your child’s dinners on      
Scopay via ‘Order Meals’ ASAP for the period of 
16th April to 25th May.  A link to instructions can 
be found on the homepage of our website. 

Jet Set Angels 

Donôt forget we have the beautiful    
angels on sale at the school office 
for £1.oo each.  These make a 
lovely gift especially with Easter 
coming up.  The project was started by St 
John the Baptist RCP in Padiham and has gone 
global raising money and helping good causes.  
They will also be available for sale after      
Celebration Assembly on Thursday. 

PE Kit will come home this week.  
Please check your child has the 
correct kit.  Can we also ask that 
everything is labelled clearly with 

their name.  
  

If your child is taking part in outside PE     
sessions they may bring tracksuit bottoms 
and hoody with their kit.  Our PE uniform          

information can be found here 

http://www.king-pri.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.king-pri.lancs.sch.uk/sports-zone
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March 

28th - Y3/4 The Three Trees Production (2pm & 6pm) 

29th - Celebration Assembly 9.15am 

        - Donõt forget to bring your Egg & Bonnet Designs 

        - School closes for Easter  

April 

16th - Mr Littleõs morning clubs start today 

17th - SAT Maths Session for Y2/6 Parents (9.15 - 11.15am) 

         - Tag Rugby Practice (3.20pm) 

18th - Easter Mass - All welcome (9.15am) 

19th - Year 4 Bikeability (Details to follow) 

       - Cricket Practice (3.20pmñ4pm) 

       - Y3 Childrenõs Sacramental Meeting (3.20pm) 

20th - Y3 Swimming Starts - 1pm 

23rd - Life Education Bus in school 

-ÁÔÈÓ #ÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅ 
/Î 7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ ΣΦÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈȟ ÅÉÇÈÔ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ ÙÅÁÒ Ψ 
×ÅÎÔ ÔÏ "ÌÅÓÓÅÄ 4ÒÉÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 5+ -ÁÔÈÓ 
#ÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅȢ  7Å ÂÅÇÁÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÓÔÁÒÔÅÒ ÓÅÓÓÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ 
ÏÕÒ ÂÒÁÉÎÓ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇȟ ÁÆÔÅÒ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×Å ÂÅÇÁÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅȢ  
7Å ×ÅÒÅ ÐÕÔ ÉÎÔÏ Ô×Ï ÔÅÁÍÓ ÏÆ ÆÏÕÒȢ  /ÎÅ ÔÅÁÍ ÈÁÄ    
2ÉÁÎÎÁ !ÍÅÌÉÁȟ !ÓÈÔÏÎ ÁÎÄ *ÁÍÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÈÁÄ  
!ÄÁÍȟ :ÏǢÁȟ 'ÅÏÒÇÅ ÁÎÄ .ÉÃÏÌÅȢ  7Å ÔÏÏË ÐÁÒÔ ÉÎ ÄÉǟÅÒÅÎÔ 
ÒÏÕÎÄÓȟ ÔÈÅ ÓÈÕÔÔÌÅ ÒÏÕÎÄȟ ÔÈÅ ÓÐÅÅÄ ÔÅÓÔȟ ÍÁËÅ Á ÎÕÍÂÅÒ 
ÁÎÄ ÍÁÎÙ ÍÏÒÅȢ  4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÅÒÅ ÅÉÇÈÔ ÄÉǟÅÒÅÎÔ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÉÎ 
ÔÏÔÁÌȢ  #ÈÒÉÓÔ ÔÈÅ +ÉÎÇ ÃÁÍÅ ǢÒÓÔ ÏÖÅÒÁÌÌ ÁÎÄ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ×Å ÌÅÆÔ 
×Å ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÅÄ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÉÚÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÅÒÔÉǢÃÁÔÅÓȢ  )Ô ×ÁÓ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ 
ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÁÎÄ ×Å ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÁÎË ÔÈÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ 
ÏÒÇÁÎÉÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÅÖÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÁÌÓÏ -Ò ,ÉÔÔÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÁËÉÎÇ ÕÓȢ  

!ÒÔÉÃÌÅ ÂÙ !ÍÅÌÉÁ ÁÎÄ .ÉÃÏÌÅ 

JOB VACANCY 
 

We have two vacancies for a 
Lunchtime Welfare Assistant. 

The hours of work will be 11.50am 
till 1pm, Monday to Friday, term 

time only.  
The successful applicant will be joining a 

friendly and dedicated team of staff and will 
be required to assist in the general care and 
welfare of pupils over the lunchtime period.  

 
Experience of working with children is         

preferred but not essential.  The offer of post 
is subject to an enhanced DBS clearance being 

obtained.  

For further information, please contact the 
school office by phone or email 

Application Forms can be downloaded here 

Please remember to park considerately around our school!! 
 

Our School Council will shortly be working on encouraging sustainable travel to school and 
parking around the school. Should you drive to school please ensure that you park         
considerately and safely. This will help make sure that we continue to keep congestion to 
a minimum, maintain a good relationship with the schoolõs  neighbours and help keep 
children safe around the school.  
 

Please do not use the school drive to turn your vehicle around and do not use the school 
drive/car park for dropping or collecting your child/ren at Breakfast or After School Club. Please  
remember you should not park or drop your child off on the zig zag lines. Thank you. 

CTK WINNING MATHS TEAM!! 

Click here for 
our online diary 

A gentle reminder about uniformé. 

Thank you to all parents who make sure their children are in the proper 
school uniform.  We are very proud of the school uniform and expect all 
children to wear it. 

We have noticed increasing numbers of children who are not wearing      
correct school uniform. 

The uniform that should be worn in school time at Christ the King is as        

follows: 
Boys: Red jumper, white shirt, tie, grey trousers, black shoes  

Girls: Red jumper/cardigan, white shirt, tie, plaid skirt, black shoes.  
Summer uniform - Girls - red/white checked summer dress (no culottes or 

shorts for girls.  Boys - Shorts 

Year 6 - Same uniform as above but Black Jumper. 
Shoes:  All children should wear black, practical school shoes.  

Trainers are not suitable for school wear and must not be worn during the 
day at school.  If children come to school in boots, wellies or trainers, they 

should bring their school shoes to change into.  

CTK EASTER SERVICES 
29th March - Holy Thursday  

7pm Evening Mass of The Last Supper 

30th March - Good Friday  

2.30pm Stations of the Cross  

3pm Passion of the Lord  

31st March - Holy Saturday  

6.30pm Easter Vigil Mass of the Resurrection 

1st April - Easter Sunday 

Mass at 9am & 10.15am 

mailto:bursar@king-pri.lancs.sch.uk?subject=Job%20Vacancy
http://www.king-pri.lancs.sch.uk/parents/vacancies
http://www.king-pri.lancs.sch.uk/pages/calendar/index?calendar_id=5482
http://www.king-pri.lancs.sch.uk/pages/calendar/index?calendar_id=5482
http://www.king-pri.lancs.sch.uk/pages/calendar/index?calendar_id=5482

